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Recommended actions for improvement identified in the 5-Year Self-Study.

Actions taken and progress made in accomplishing the improvement.

Evidence used to evaluate progress.
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	Date2_es_:date: January 2, 2022
	Comment: Since the Theatre Arts department last wrote its self-study in 2019, the pandemic due to COVID-19 has dramatically disrupted the enrollments and productivity as the department has noted. The number of sections offered has gone from 70 in the 19/20 AY to 41 for the 20/21 AY. FTES has dropped from 104 to 66 in the same period. Furthermore, there has been an overall decline in enrollments at community colleges in California. In particular, at Foothill, there has been a marked decline in enrollment in GE classes offered online. Based on these factors, the theatre department, which offers both major and GE classes, has had lower enrollments in both the in-person and online classes. 

The department has tried out several different ideas to increase enrollment. One idea includes late start online classes. The department has converted both THTR 2A and 8 sections to 10-week late start classes, which led to a slight increase in enrollment. The latest conversion to 10-week late start classes occurred in Fall 2021. However, the enrollments overall for these sections were still rather weak.  THTR 2A ended up with 9 students and THTR 8 with 21 students. The department may want to look into offering these sections fewer times during the year and/or offering them as 6-week courses.

An effort to increase diversity in their classes is to collaborate with the learning communities including Umoja and Puente. As the department has noted, they have not been able to make much progress on this effort yet. The Office of Equity just hired a new dean and there has been turnover in the faculty leadership for both Umoja and Puente.

Although the department has created program maps to help guide students in achieving their certificates/degrees, the number of students earning these certificates/degrees is in the single digits. The department may want to limit course options so as to minimize competing enrollment efforts. For example, the program map for the AD-T in Theatre has the students choosing between THTR 1 and 2A in the fall quarter. Furthermore, the transfer model curriculum requires 18 semester units or 27 quarter units for the AD-T degree, but the program map for the degreethe


